# Moulton Primary School Newsletter Friday 6<sup>th</sup> June 2025



Dear Parents, Carers and Children,

Welcome back to the final term of the academic year! I trust that you had a wonderful break and got to spend some quality time together. It was nice that we saw the sun shining and we hope that this continues for the weeks ahead! It is definitely a really busy term so please keep an eye on your emails and on the dates later in this newsletter. It promises to be a lot of fun!

It has been lovely to see the children coming back with such positive attitudes and continue where they left off last term. Year 6 started their term off a little earlier than the rest of school and they are having a wonderful time on their PGL residential. If you haven't had the chance to have a look, please have a look on the school X account (where you can see what they have been up to)! I know that our staff have been really complementary about their attitudes and resilience there.

As ever, we thank you for your support and look forward to seeing you at the many events we have planned this term. It is really special when our school community comes together so let's hope the weather stays fair for our upcoming sports days!

Miss Jones

#### The Classroom News

#### **EYFS**

At the end of Term 5, Early Years enjoyed a trip to the Muddy Education centre in Holdenby. We took part in a nature trail and noticed signs of badgers and rabbits living close by. We went on a bug hunt in the woodland and tried pond dipping. We noticed lots of mini beasts throughout the day as we explored the site. We had tired legs after lots of walking but had a wonderful day. We are now eagerly awaiting the appearance of our class butterflies from their cocoons - we don't think it will be long now!



#### Year 4



This week, Year 4 have worked incredibly hard, stayed super focused and the majority of the children have now completed their Multiplication Tables Check. The adults are hugely impressed with how sensible and committed all the children were to doing their best with this challenge. The progress and desire to improve has been a real credit to the Year 4 children and they are all feeling proud of have completed this big milestone in their primary education journey!

Any children who missed the chance to do their MTC this week, can complete the test next week. The results will be shared alongside the children's school reports.

We have also begun to explore the Ancient Egyptians in history, with the children brimming with knowledge about pharaohs, pyramids and mummification! We will continue exploring this topic for the next few weeks and the children will soon be experts on all things ancient!

#### PE Kit

As we head into the last term, you may want to start preparing for next year and get ahead with acquiring your child's PE kit for next year.

Years 1 to 6 will have two timetabled PE lessons a week and EYFS will have one lesson, in line with the National Curriculum.

**PE kit is an essential part of our school uniform.** For health and safety reasons, it is essential that children are dressed appropriately for any physical activity.

EYFS - Only the children in EYFS will be required to bring and keep their PE kit in school and dress themselves for PE lessons.

**Years 1 to 6** - need to come to school dressed ready for indoor and outdoor activities on their scheduled PE days. Jogging bottoms can be worn over shorts and removed before indoor lessons begin.

#### For indoor PE lessons in the hall:

- trainers (these will need to be removed for dance and gymnastics)
- plain white t-shirt
- plain navy blue or black shorts (football style)

#### For outdoor PE:

- trainers
- a plain white t-shirt
- a track suit or hooded sweatshirt in navy blue or black without a logo



#### Jewellery and Hair

Due to health and safety guidelines, no jewellery is to be worn during a PE lesson and long hair must be tied back as it poses an unnecessary risk.

Hairstyles must be suitable for school and not extreme 'fashion' cuts. Natural hair colour is expected in term time.

The school only permits the wearing of stud earrings. Please leave any other items of jewellery for home-time and weekends. It must not be worn in school.

Stud earrings must be removed by the child themselves before the PE lesson. Please ensure that you support your child in learning how to take their earrings out independently. If your child is unable to do this, then you must remove studs before the school day, otherwise, for health and safety reasons the child will miss the active part of the PE lesson.

Where piercings are still healing within the advised six-week period and/or a pupil is unable to remove their earrings, the child will not actively participate in the lesson in line with health and safety guidelines.

Physical education is a part of the National Curriculum. If for any reason your child is unable to participate in the active part of a PE lesson, parents must send in a written letter/email giving reasons why.

#### **Trainers**

Only send your child in wearing trainers they are capable of tying, fastening or putting on by themselves.

#### Lost Items

Please attach or write your child's name in all of their PE kit and school clothes. This will help to ensure all items are returned to your child.

#### **PE Expectations**

If children breach the uniform/appearance expectations or do not have their full PE kit, a parentmail will be sent home or your child's teacher may ask to speak with you when you collect them. If children repeatedly come to school dressed inappropriately or do not come dressed in a PE kit, you will be asked to attend a meeting with the head of year.

At Moulton Primary School, we fully acknowledge our responsibilities in terms of equality issues in relation to gender, age, race, disability, religion or belief. Where jewellery is worn for specific medical, cultural or religious reasons, this will be discussed specifically with parents.

If you have any problems with the uniform, please do come and speak to us. Like most other schools, we follow local authority and national guidelines. For further information, see the Department for Education website:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/school-uniform/school-uniforms

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Thank you for your continued support,

Mr. S Brazier

#### **Dates in the Diary**

DATE	YEAR GROUP	EVENT	TIME
11th June	Year 5	Sports Day	1.30pm - 3pm
11th June	New Intake	Stay and Play Sessions	9.25 - 10am / 10.10 - 10.45am
12th June	Year 6	Sports Day	1.30pm - 3pm
12th June	Year 5	Workshop - Past Productions	Normal School Hours
18th June	Year 4	Sports Day	1.30pm - 3pm
19th June	Year 3	Sports Day	1.30pm - 3pm
19th June	New Intake	Stay and Play Sessions	9.25 - 10am / 10.10 - 10.45am

24th June	Year 1	Sports Day	1.30pm - 3pm
25th June	Year 6 Netballers	Netball	
25th June	Year 2	Sports Day	1.30pm - 3pm
26th June	EYFS	Sports Day	1.30pm - 3pm
26th June	New Intake	Stay and Play Sessions	9.25 - 10am / 10.10 - 10.45am
26 <sup>th</sup> – 27 <sup>th</sup> June	Year 3	Roman Workshop	Normal School Hours
2nd July	New Intake	Stay and Play Sessions	9.25 - 10am / 10.10 - 10.45am
3rd July	Year 2	Irchester Country Park school trip	Normal School Hours
7th July	EYFS - Year 5	Transition Day	Normal School Hours
7th July	EYFS - Year 5	Meet your child's new teacher	3.30 - 4.15pm
7th July	New Intake	Pre-school Session	9.15 - 11.15 / 12.30 - 2.30pm
9th July	Whole School	Summer Spectacular	3.30 - 4.30pm
12th July	Year 4 Strictly Junior	Strictly Finals	TBC
12th July	Year 6 Strictly Junior	Strictly Finals	6pm (arrive for 5pm)
21st July	Year 6	Leavers' Party	5 - 6.30pm
22nd July	Year 6	Leavers' Assembly	2:00 PM
22nd July	Whole School	School Closes	Normal School Hours

### What Parents & Educators Need to Know about

WHAT ARE THE RISKS?

Emojis are more than playful expressions — they form a fast-evolving digital language that many adults struggle to decode. For young people, this "secret code" is central to how they communicate identity, humour and emotions. With over 5 billion emojis sent daily on Facebook Messenger alone, understanding these symbols is key to engaging meaningfully with digital youth.

#### MASKING DISTRESS OR HARM

Same emojo are used to discreetly signal tro-behaviours. For instance, . (failing leaves en-(pil emoj) might suggest drug use, while . ( flower emoj) could hint at emotional struggle usage can obscure serious issues, making the harder for trusted adults to detect.

#### NORMALISING RISKY BEHAVIOURS

ojs con moke harmful actions seem light achianable. Strings like \$ 5 % (tire + 'woar entalie) may appear humorous but can re

#### GENERATIONAL MISCOMMUNICATION

## SHIELDING BULLYING OR PEER PRESSURE

When embedded in emojis, mean-spirited jokes or exclusionary language can fly under the radar. Terms like 'mid' or 'delulu' may seem hismiless, but they can be used to undermine peers in subtle ways.

#### RAPIDLY SHIFTING MEANINGS

## Advice for Parents & Educators

### LEARN THE LINGO

#### ASK, DON'T ASSUME

### SLAYING

### CREATE SAFE SPACES FOR DISCUSSION



#### PRIORITISE TRUST OVER SURVEILLANCE

POTENTIALLY CONCERNING EMOJIS

EMOJI CHEAT SHEET - The following stong terms and emojis are some common examples - please be aware this isn't an exhaustive fist.



























#### Meet Our Expert





National College"







(6) @wake.up.wednesday



d @wake.up.weds







